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April 29, 2024 
 
The Honorable Joseph R. Biden, Jr. 
President of the United States 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW 
Washington, D.C.  20500 
 
Dear President Biden: 
 
Title IX was written by Congress to support the advancement of women academically and 
athletically.  The law was based on the fundamental premise that there are only two sexes—male 
and female.  You have rewritten Title IX to force schools to treat boys as if they were girls and to 
accept every student’s self-declared gender identity.  This ham-handed effort to impose a leftist 
belief onto Title IX exceeds your authority as President.   
  
I am instructing the Texas Education Agency to ignore your illegal dictate. Your rewrite of Title 
IX not only exceeds your constitutional authority, but it also tramples laws that I signed to 
protect the integrity of women’s sports by prohibiting men from competing against female 
athletes.  Texas will fight to protect those laws and to deny your abuse of authority. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Greg Abbott 
Governor 
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